

National Olympic Committee, Chinggis Avenue, Khan-Uul district, 1st Khoroo, Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia Tel: (976)-88091189, (976)-70122279

Date: 26 April 2022

Ref: 16

To: Mr. Andreas Zagklis

Secretary General for the International Basketball Federation (FIBA)

email: andreas.zagklis@fiba.basketball

Subject: General Meetings of the Mongolian Basketball Association

Dear Secretary General,

I'm pleased to report that the Mongolian basketball community has successfully concluded the General Meeting of the Mongolian Basketball Association ("MBA") on 20 April 2022 in Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia.

A total of 244 eligible delegates were nominated to represent various stakeholders at the MBA's General Meeting and a total of 218 delegates attended the General Meeting and resolved the following matters in an open and transparent process:

- Adoption of a revised Charter
- Election of President, Vice-Presidents, and Board Members

I was honored to be elected by the delegates as the President of MBA and am privileged to represent MBA for the next 6 years. MBA's newly elected leadership team received strong mandate from delegates to jointly drive future development of basketball in Mongolia according to international standards and best practices.

We were delighted to welcome Mrs. Christina El Tannoukhi (FIBA Asia NF & Sport - Manager Special Projects & 3x3) at the General Meeting. I strongly believe that she will be in a good position to provide her independent view and observations to FIBA's governing bodies as required.

Our utmost goal shall be reinstating MBA's rightful position as FIBA's member and ultimately increasing Mongolia's basketball presence and visibility at the international stage in both genders across all age categories.

This year, MBA will celebrate its 60<sup>th</sup> anniversary and, on behalf of the entire Mongolian basketball community, I would like to extend our invitation to you and other FIBA representatives to visit our country at your convenience.

Sincerely Yours,

Dr. Battsengel Gotov

The President of the Mongolian Basketball Association

CC: Mr. Hagop Khajirian / Executive Director / FIBA Asia

Mr. Battushig Batbold / President / Mongolian National Olympic Committee